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DATE: April 1, 2023 
 

TO: All Antifreeze Manufacturers and Distributors 

FROM: Doug Killingsworth, Director of Fuel and Measures  

RE: Antifreeze Registration/Annual Renewal 

 

Before any antifreeze shall be sold, exposed for sale, or stored, packed, or held with intent to sell in the State 

of Georgia, the antifreeze brand must be registered with the Georgia Department of Agriculture. Renewal of 

an antifreeze registration for fiscal years of 2023 (from July 1, 2022, to June 30, 2023) must be completed 

before June 30, 2022. 

 

To renew a current brand registration (or register a new brand), the following must be met: 

 

1. Application(s) must be submitted no later than June 30, 2022, by the manufacturer, packer, or 

distributor. Several application forms are enclosed. Feel free to make copies of these for your use. 

Please submit registration of your products electronically and visit 

https://www.kellysolutions.com/erenewals for instruction. All electronic documents must be in 

PDF format. If you have any questions regarding the completion of the application, please contact 

this office. 

 

2. A formulation certificate form must be submitted for each product. All relevant boxes must be 

checked off and all information must be filled out. The name of the product in the formulation 

certificate must match the name of the product in the label. Each product must have a formulation 

certificate. Certified, signed test report(s) of the product formulation prepared by an independent 

laboratory recognized by the Georgia Department of Agriculture are required in accordance with 

this form’s instructions. Georgia legislation requires the addition of denatonium benzoate in 

antifreeze sold after July 1, 2012 (Chief Law). Please include the exact amount of denatonium 

benzoate (30- 50 ppm range) in the certified, signed antifreeze test report(s). The antifreeze 

product label must contain wording such as “Bitterant added”, “Contains Bittering Agent” or have 

denatonium benzoate listed as an ingredient. If you have any questions regarding the completion 

of the formulation certificate, please contact David Au, State Oil Chemist at 229-386-3486; Fax 

229-386-3369 and Email david.au@agr.georgia.gov. 

 

3. License fees of $50.00 for each brand or type of antifreeze and a product label (color 

label, front & back, as they appear on container). 

 

A check should be made payable to the Georgia Department of Agriculture and mailed to the following 

address: 

Georgia Department of Agriculture 

Licensing Division Room 610  

Capitol Square 

Atlanta, GA 30334 

 

This document as well as application and formulation certificate forms can also be downloaded from the 

website at https://agr.georgia.gov/fuel-licensing-and-inspections.  

 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. 
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